Saint Teresa Parish

May 30, 2021

Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity

Mass Schedule: May 30—June 6

+ = repose of the soul of Int. = intentions of Pro Populo = for the people

The Pink Sisters' Chapel is open for adoration from 9am-5pm. The 7am Masses you see listed here (7am PS), which are said at the Chapel, are currently closed to the public.

Day	Time	Intention
5/29	4 pm	+Luke Anderson
Sun 5/30	8am	Pro Populo
	10am	+Doris Durben
	Noon	Int. Pam McCabe Family
Mon 5/31	6:30am	+Mary Gapp
	7am PS	Int. Sr. Mary Pacita
	8:15am	Int. Jackson Family
Tue 6/1	6:30am	Int. Fr. Raminedi
	7am PS	+Patricia Masek
	8:15am	+Leona Divis
Wed 6/2	6:30am	+OF Demuth Family
	7am PS	Int. Maria Contreras
	8:15am	+Ralph & Alice Waybright
Thu 6/3	6:30am	+Larry Hieger
	7am PS	+Marilyn & Jack Hoenig
	8:15am	+Joe Palensky
Fri 6/4	6:30am	+Shirley Minchow
	7am PS	+Rita O'Hare
	8:15am	Int. Maura Johnson
Sat 6/5	7am PS	Magnificat Group
	8:15am	+Mary Costello
	4pm	Living & Deceased Members of the Johnston & Volkmer Families
Sun 6/6	8am	Pro Populo
	10am	+Deceased Members of the Mousel & Lukow Families
	Noon	+Charlie O'Grady

Altar Society Prayer Line

Requests can be made by e-mailing: levaorationesdeo@yahoo.com or by calling Mary Pat McBride at 402-314-1296.

Corpus Christi Procession Begins after the 8am Mass on June 6th. Come Walk with the Lord!

All parishioners are invited to join us in this annual parish tradition processes the Blessed Sacrament from St. Teresa Church to the Pink Sisters Chapel. We do this to praise and honor Jesus's Real Presence in the Eucharist.

We make this "Little" pilgrimage to thank our Lord for bringing us through the pandemic, to honor him for the protection he has given us, and to ask for continued health and safety. We hope that our abundant attendance

Lord for all that He has given us. Note: First Communicants are encouraged to dress up and join the procession. All Altar Servers are encouraged to vest

and join the procession.

reflects the depth of our gratitude to the

Memorial Day Mass

You are invited to attend the annual outdoor Memorial Day Mass, celebrated by Bishop James Conley, at Calvary Cemetery on Monday, May 31st at 10am. Rain Location is Cristo Rey Catholic Church: 4221 J Street

Saint Paula Outreach

Saint Paula Outreach is a newly created Christ-centered group for women who have been widowed. Please see the insert for details.

Priests on Retreat

Each year, our priests are required to go on a diocesan retreat. Fr. Hottovy will be gone May 31-June 4. Fr. Raminedi will be gone June 6-10

Farewell and Welcome Receptions

Altar Society is sponsoring outdoor receptions after weekend Masses:

June 5-6, a Farewell Reception for Fr. Raminedi (except after 8am because of the Corpus Christi Procession).

June 19-20, a Welcome Reception for Fr. Beardslee and Fr. Kipper. For both receptions: in the case of rain, meet in Kaczmarek Hall.



Charity & Stewardship Appeal

Parish Goal: \$82,040 Pledges: \$86,430 We exceeded our goal by \$4390!

Note: 100% of funds which exceed our goal come back to the parish.

Many thanks to Marybeth & Dave Meiergerd and all of the volunteers who made this year's appeal a success!

Saint Teresa Parish

Weekly Calendar		
Sun 5/30	Eucharistic Adoration 1pm-9pm	
Mon 5/31	Eucharistic Adoration 9am-9pm 10am: Memorial Mass at Calvary	
Tue 6/1	Eucharistic Adoration 9am-7pm	
Wed 6/2	Eucharistic Adoration 9am-9pm	
Thu 6/3	Eucharistic Adoration 9am-9pm	
Fri 6/4	Eucharistic Adoration 9am-9pm	
Sat 6/5	 Eucharistic Adoration 9am-4pm 5pm: Outdoor Farewell Reception for Fr. Raminedi (KH if it rains) 	

•9am: Corpus Christi Procession

(after 8am Mass) Sun •11am & Noon: Outdoor Farewell 6/6

Reception for Fr. Raminedi (KH if it rains)

•Eucharistic Adoration 1pm-9pm.

Save the Dates

• June 5-6: Farewell Receptions for Fr. Raminedi

• June 6: Corpus Christi Procession after 8am Mass

•June 13-18: Totus Tuus

•June 19-20: Welcome Receptions for Fr. Beardslee



Religious Sister Vocation of the Week

Allyssa is from Las Vegas, NV and is a Postulant with Marian Sisters.

School's Summer Office Hours

Wednesdays from 9-11:30





Summer Play Group

A Summer Play Group is being organized. It will meet on Tuesday mornings throughout the summer at different parks in Lincoln. To be added to the contact list, please text or call

Marilyn at 605-929-5963.



On Friday, June 11th we will meet at 1:00 at the Knights of Columbus Hall. Fr. Hottovy will present slides featuring churches around the world that are dedicated to St. Joseph. What could be more appropriate than to see and learn about these beautiful churches as we celebrate the year dedicated to this faithful and obedient saint! Join us to enjoy this special event!

RSVP to Agnes Hanigan 402-488-0072 by Tuesday, June 8th.

TOTUS TUUS



is a vibrant, energetic catechetical summer program for youth. It will be held at St. Teresa **June 13-18**. Students entering grades 1-8 meet M-F from 9-3 at school. Students entering grades 9-12 meet

from 8-10pm Sun-Thu evenings in K. Hall. E-mail (aubrey-potter@cdolinc.net) or call the rectory office to reserve a spot for your child(ren). A list will be made and in late May, registration forms will be sent to the people on that list. Fees may be paid at that time. The cost is \$25 per child but no more than \$75 per family.

For a successful program, we need:

- •A Host family for two women
- •A Host family for two men
- •Two volunteers for drop-off time •Two volunteers for pick-up time
- •Mountains of Cookies for each day
- •Four lunches for the team each weekday
- •Supper for the team each weeknight Sat|Sun|Mon|Tue|Wed|Thu
 - •High School Helpers
 - •Water Bottles (disposable)

A sign-up genius will be made. Until then, you are welcome to volunteer for any of these things by e-mailing aubrey-potter@cdolinc.net

Because of health restrictions, things will be a little different this year than in the past. The teachers will stay with their host families, but will not eat meals at a different house each day. Rather, suppers will be provided to them at Kaczmarek Hall. There will *not* be large coolers of water and lemonade. Instead, the children will bring their own water bottles, and disposable water bottles will be available for

those who forget. There will *not* be a parish-potluck.

- \Rightarrow Masks will *not* be required indoors or outdoors.
- ⇒ There are still openings—it's not too late to sign up.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION



If you're concerned about signing up because you might be gone periodically and are uncertain about finding a sub, please don't let that stop you! In an effort to make it easier for adorers to find a sub, you will only need to contact one person, who will find a sub for you (though if you prefer to find your own sub, you are welcome to continue doing so).

Thank you to everyone who has helped keep Eucharistic adoration going! Our next session runs from

May 24-July 3. We have a variety of open spots; please consider signing up for one! The link to

the online sign-up is in the parish e-mail. If you need help, you may call the parish office.

Hours of Exposition:

Sundays 1-9 Monday-Friday 9-9 Saturday 9-4

Open Holy Hours

•Sundays 2-3 & 3-4 •Mondays 1-2

•Tuesdays are full

•Wednesdays 10-11 &

11-12

•Fridays 11-12 & 4-5 •Saturdaus are full

•Thursdays 3-4

SUMMERTIME SCRIP PROGRAM: HOW TO ORDER AND USE SCRIP DURING THE SUMMER



Scrip is available to order all summer long and is a great dining, driving, and shopping earn rebates for St. Teresa school! Scrip orders can be dropped off at the

rectory or by arrangement with Staci Cunningham. Cards we keep on hand will typically be ready to pick up by the next day.

Don't forget to use Scrip for all of your home and yard projects this summer! way to make your summer Home Depot, Lowe's, Menards, & Ace **Hardware** are all available to purchase through shopwithscrip.com or in the app, most of them as e-cards that you can have available instantly if you use PrestoPay. Let Staci know if you need help setting up an online account. Your BIG projects can mean BIG money for our school!

Staci Cunningham Scrip Coordinator 402.802.8627 or staci.cunningham@gmail.com.

Note: if you do not hear back from Staci within a day, please contact Janel at 402.525.5500. Janel is providing "backup" when Staci is traveling.

THRIVE Now & THRIVE Endowment From the THRIVE Committee: We are grateful to all who have been sharing their prayers, personal stories, and financial support for THRIVE, our new initiative to help cover the gap between tuition and the actual cost of education at St. Teresa School! Together, we will reach our goal to raise \$135,000 for THRIVE Now and \$3,000,000 for the Thrive Endowment.

Thanks to generous benefactors, \$35,000 in matching funds are now available to double your THRIVE investment dollar-for-dollar!

To join in our commitment to keeping a St. Teresa education affordable for every family, give online at thrive.stlfschool.org or make your check out to St. Teresa with "THRIVE" in the memo line.

Give to **Lincoln Day** Many thanks to all who gave to

To Lincoln Day this fundraiser! Celebrating 10 Years! We raised

\$19,501.00 toward a new playground for the school.

Altar Servers

We are working toward organizing, scheduling, and retraining our Altar Servers. Thank you for your patience! There is not currently a schedule but one is in the works. For now, please encourage your sons to serve whichever

Mass you attend as a family. As Mass attendance increases, our priests will need more help from our young men.

Please contact the parish office with any questions, suggestions, or concerns: 402-477-3979 | aubrey-potter@cdolinc.net

